I READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER BY CIRCLING THE LETTER IN FRONT OF IT. (5 x 2 points = 10 points)

Luis Morales is 18 years old and comes from a tiny village in the Andes mountains in Colombia. Until about seven years ago, one of Luis's favourite activities was to go into the thick forest surrounding his home to hunt and kill the wildlife, especially birds. Now, however, he and a group of other local youths work with an international organisation called Wildlife World, to study and protect the birds and their environment.

Wildlife World has set up several of these groups across the area. 'Information we get from the children helps us learn how the birds and other animals use the forest, what they eat and how best we can protect them. The project has worked very well and we hope to set up more groups in the future,' says area leader Felipe Ramos.

Luis is the oldest and most experienced member of his group, having been a member since he was just 11. 'Before I joined, I planned to leave the village and find work in the city, like most young people do these days,' Luis says. 'But now I want to go to university, become a scientist and return here to carry on working to save these rare birds and their environment. Being part of the group has had a huge effect on me.'

Luis also spends time with the younger children in the village. 'There is not much to do here after school,' he says, 'so I try to involve them in our activities. As well as bird watching and nature studies we also do drama and art. The drama has been particularly successful and we now have a theatre group of 30 children, which tours in the area, performing different plays.'

- 1. Luis is a young man who likes to:
- a) visit villages in the mountains in Colombia
- b) go into thick forests and kill birds
- c) work on protecting wildlife in his area
- d) set up international youth organisations
- 2. According to Felipe Ramos, what is the purpose of the group?
- a) to find out about the behaviour of local wildlife
- b) to teach children survival techniques
- c) to protect children from wild forest animals
- d) to collect information about how people use the forest
- 3. <u>How does Luis feel about the group?</u>
- a) He is happy because he is leaving it soon.
- b) He is grateful because it has changed his life.
- c) He is miserable because he wants to stay longer.
- d) He is worried because he wants more young people to join.

- 4. How do younger children in the village spend their time?
- a) They get bored most of the time.
- b) They study birds, drama and art at school.
- c) Learning about wildlife and acting in plays.
- d) Travelling and watching theatrical performances in the area.
- 5. <u>In this text the writer is:</u>
- a) describing a village in Colombia.
- b) suggesting various ways to save the planet.
- c) advising children to join Wildlife World.
- d) giving information about a useful project.

II READ THE TEXT AND CIRCLE THE LETTER (a, b, c or d) IN FRONT OF THE ANSWER WHICH YOU THINK BEST FITS EACH SPACE. (20 x 1 point = 20 points)

The T	Гехаs Marine Man	nmal Stranding Networ	k is (1) orga	anisation
that reso	cues ocean animal	s 2) are st	tranded on beaches. Ma	ny of (3)
			for the organi	
			s usually put on a stret	
			dolphins are release	
the sea a	ngain without help	, they may die or (7)	easily attacked	d.
When	n you see him hap	ppily swimming (8)	, it's hard to th	nink that Cupid is lucky to be
				(0) stranded on a
				t looked pathetic. He was just
				Tammy Renaud of the Texas
MMS N	Network. Cupid, l	nowever, was lucky. A	A (13) noti	ced him and called this (14)
	rescue team,	who immediately rush	ed the poor creature to the	neir rescue centre pool.
	1 1 1	4- 1-1- C d (15)	the dengarou	a time ofter his arrival In (16)
Seve				s time after his arrival. In (16)
	, they were	practically lining up to	watch over the poor a	nimal. They (17)
care of l	him every hour of	the day and night. (18)	really wan	ted the poor animal to get (19)
			re if this was going to ha	
	,			• •
1.	a) a	b) any	c) an	d) /
	a) that	b) who	c) whom	d) where
	a) it's	b) its	c) theirs	d) her
	a) do	b) make	c) work	d) activate
	a) for	b) of	c) from	d) on
6.	a) that	b) them	c) these	d) such a
	a) been	b) be	c) being	d) to be
	a) around	b) over	c) across	d) above
	a) At	b) In	c) Of	d) On
	a) find	b) finding	c) founded	d) found
	a) seed	b) have seen	c) saw	d) sawed
	a) lay	b) lying	c) lain	d) lied
	a) fisher man	b) fisher men	c) fisherman	d) fishermen
	a) organisation	b) organisation's	c) organisations	d) organisations'
	a) tough	b) threw	c) throw	d) through
	a) actual	b) fact	c) real	d) true
	a) took	b) managed	c) made	d) did
	a) Anybody	b) Either	c) Each	d) Everyone
	a) good	b) better	c) best	d) wellness
	a) know	b) didn't know	c) knew	d) known

III READ THE TEXT FIRST. THEN WRITE THE CORRECT FORM OF THE WORD IN BRACKETS IN THE SAME LINE. WRITE ONLY ONE WORD ON EACH LINE. (10 x 1 point = 10 points)

Example: We expected to m	leet some <u>famous</u>	_ people there.	(FAME)	
But the volunteers discovered	l something (1)	ab	out Cupid.	(NATURAL)
(2)				(SWIM)
and that's exactly what Cupic	l did a lot. (3)	, the	y discovered	(EVENTUAL)
the reason: Cupid suffers from				(ILL)
So they all thought: would he				(HIM)
one of such episodes back in	the wild? So, the special (5)	they	(TREAT)
gave him was of huge (7)	for (Cupid's recovery a	nd soon he	(IMPORTANT)
became as (8)	as any other yo	oungster. In time, (Cupid grew	(PLAY)
much (9)	, but now they had to	find him a new ho	me knowing	(HEALTHY)
that he would die if they relea	used him back into the sea.	The (10)		(DECIDE)
BEGINNING (0).	NE WORD IN EACH		(15 x 1 poin	t = 15 points)
	st, the people at Marine W			
Cupid getting sick. They deci				
keeping him alone (3)				
to the other dolphins. And (
	communicate with other			
special relationship with hum				
people (9) dan	ger. Scientists say they ha	ve their (10)	languaş	ge.
	a happy future ahead being stranded, and espec			
wonderful volunteers at the 7				
all of their hard work, (15)				

V READ THE TEXT FIRST. THEN FILL IN THE APPROPRIATE FORM / TENSE OF THE VERB IN BRACKETS IN THE ACTIVE OR PASSIVE VOICE. PAY ATTENTION TO THE WORD ORDER. DO NOT ADD ANY OTHER WORDS. (22 x 2 points = 44 points)

	Exe	ample:	We	<u>ha</u>	ve nev	<u>er been</u>	there be	fore.	(never	/ be)				
	It	seems	that	more	and	more	universities	on	both	sides	of	the	Atlantic	(1)
				(be	come)	film lo	cations nowa	days.	Many o	of them	have	fanta	stic buildi	ngs,
which	are e	empty c	luring l	long ho	lidays,	and th	is (2)			(al	low)	film-r	makers a g	great
oppor	tunity	(3)				(sho	oot) a film. O	f cou	rse, the	true id	entity	of th	nose build	ings
(4)			F 1 - 85	(us	ually /	hide).								
	Yea	ars ago.	Lond	oners v	were s	urprised	d (5)			(see	e) Ar	nerica	in police	cars
(6)							und in fro							
							Gotham City							
							(
							k filmed his							
point,	after	they (9)				(alread	/ fin	ish) a g	reat dea	al of	their v	work, Kub	rick
decide										scen			they	(11)
							ack, rebuild th	e set	and do	the scer	nes ag	gain.		
	Oxf	ford and	i Camb	oridge a	re the	most po	opular univers	sities.	and bo	th stude	nts a	nd fili	n-makers	find
(12)						_	them equal							
							to now, mo							
							0 (14)							
							somebody wh							
							e screen is th							
							(not be)					7 () () () () () () () () () (
							f their buildir			ıl way	1	(
of (10) some extra	O		•			组山加	
							at one of thes							
							iture career in							
						air) a re		actii	15. 7 M	d then			·	

VI COMPLETE THE SECOND SENTENCE SO AS TO GET THE SAME MEANING AS IN THE FIRST SENTENCE. (5x1 point = 5 points)

Examp	vole: You can borrow it, but you must give it back next week. You can borrow it as long as you give it back next week.
1.	No, they can't go there without me!
	I don't want go there without me.
2.	Why are you so sure that you're right?
	What you think that you're right?
3.	Although he's not feeling very well, he will play the match.
	He will play the match in very well.
4.	A hundred years have passed since the sinking of the Titanic.
	The Titanic ago.
5.	They offered me two jobs but I refused them both.
	They offered me two jobs but I accepted them.
VII W	VRITE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES IN THE PASSIVE VOICE: (4x2 points = 8 points)
Examp	ole: They will invite you to give a speech. You will be invited to give a speech.
1.	Who wrote the famous tragedy about Romeo and Juliet?
2.	If you don't freeze food, it spoils.
3.	Metallica has always attracted thousands of fans.
4.	Do they really forbid the use of recording equipment in festival areas?

VIII WRITE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES USING REPORTED SPEECH:

(4x2 points = 8 points)

Example: I wish you good luck with your test, children! The author of the test wishes the children good luck with their test.

		УКУПНО ПОЕНА
TE	CT I	IРЕГЛЕДАЛИ:
••••	•••••	***************************************
		Jessica apologizes to Linda
	т.	
	4.	Sorry Linda, but I don't know your surname.
*	٥,	Alice and Roy wonder
	3.	Dad, why did you bring us these funny toys?
		Aunt Paula asks Peter
	2.	Did you lay the table for Sunday lunch, Peter?
		Tammy warns the volunteers
	1.	Don't leave Cupid alone at any time.